
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

James Cambell Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 

Our school values: Respect. Honesty.  Responsibility.  Equality.  Resilience. 

 Monthly Primary Newsletter 
We believe to achieve for a brighter tomorrow. 
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Issue number: 1 

 

Issue number:2 

Providing food to children eligible for Pupil Premium  

We are providing free food packages to all children who are eligible for the Pupil Premium.  These are 

available in the Key Stage 2 playground from 8.45am to 9.10am every Tuesday.    

For further details, please telephone the school office or email office@jamescambellprimary.org.uk 

         

            

 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  

The world is a very different place from when I sent out my first newsletter as Headteacher just a month ago.    

At the same time as having to change your lifestyle to avoid the spread of coronavirus (COVID 19), you are also having 

to support your child’s learning at home.    

This can be very challenging, but I can reassure you that you are not alone.  We are here to help.  This week’s work 

schedule is now on the children’s pages of the school website.  Please do not hesitate to email your class teacher if you 

have any questions about the work that has been set.    

Next Monday is the start of the Easter holidays so we won’t be sending a work schedule out next week, but you can still 

find lots of projects and activities on our website.  

We would also love you to email us photos of the work that your children have completed.  

In this issue of the newsletter, you can find: 

• Top tips for home learning  

• Other activities you can try with your children 

 • Advice on keeping your children safe on the Internet  

• An update on services provided by the London Borough of Barking and Dagenham  

• How to keep in contact with the school during the closure  

• A reminder on food for children entitled to Pupil Premium  

I understand that this is a very difficult time for everyone and, on behalf of all the staff at James Cambell, I would like to 

wish you and your family all the best and hope that you are keeping safe and well.  

Joe Wilson  

Headteacher 
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KEEP A TIMETABLE WHEREVER POSSIBLE 

• Create and stick to a routine if you can.  This is what children are used to.  For example, eat breakfast 

at the same time and make sure they’re dressed before starting the ‘school’ day – avoid staying in 

pyjamas 

 • Involve your children in setting the timetable where possible.  Agree what time they will complete their 

English, maths, exercise etc.  It will give them ownership. 

 • Try to keep to the timetable, but be flexible.  If a task is going well or they want more time, let it extend 

where possible.  

• If you have more than one child at home, consider combining their timetables.  For example, they 

might exercise and do maths together – see what works for your household.  

• Make a working space for your children if possible, and at the end of the day have a clear cut-off to 

signal school time is over.  

• Stick the timetable up on the wall so everyone knows what they should be doing when, and tick 

activities off through the day. 

 • Distinguish between weekdays and weekends (and Easter holidays), to separate home life from 

school life.  

BE REALISTIC ABOUT WHAT YOU CAN DO  

•You’re not expected to become teachers and your children aren’t expected to learn as they do in 

school.  But providing your children with some structure and work will really help them when they return 

to school  

• Change the routine if it isn’t working.  Think about what’s working and what isn’t – and ask what your 

children think.  

• Share the load if there are two parents at home.  

• Take care of your own health and wellbeing.  You need to take breaks too.  

Make time for exercise and breaks throughout the day 

 • Think about starting each morning with a PE lesson at 9.00am with Joe Wicks.  

• If you have a garden, use it regularly.  If you don’t, try to get out once a day as permitted by the 

government (households can be together outdoors, but two metres apart from others). 

 • Get your children to write in a diary what they did each day – this can be a clear sign that the ‘school’ 

day has ended.  

KEEPING SAFE ON THE INTERNET  

With children likely to be spending more time on the Internet, you will need to ensure that your children 

are safe on the Internet.  

To do this, our advice is that you:  

• Agree boundaries – be clear what your child can and can’t do online (most social media sites, for 

example, are not suitable for primary age children).  

• Explore together – ask your child to tell you about what they do online and show you what sites they 

like to visit.   

 

 



 

 

• Put yourself in control - install parental controls on your home broadband and any internet enabled 

devices. Set up a user account for your child on the main device they use and make sure other 

accounts in the household are password-protected so that younger children can’t access them by 

accident. 

 • Use airplane mode - use airplane mode on your devices when your child is using them so they can’t 

make any unapproved purchases or interact with anyone online without your knowledge. 

 • Stay involved – ask your child to use the Internet in the lounge or kitchen so you can keep an eye on 

how they’re using the internet and also share in their enjoyment. 

 • Talk to older brothers and sisters - it’s also a good idea to talk to any older children about what they’re 

doing online and what they show to younger children. Encourage them to be responsible and help keep 

their younger siblings safe. 

 • Search safely - use safe search engines such as Swiggle or Kids-search. You can save time by 

adding these to your ‘Favourites’. Safe search settings can also be activated on Google and other 

search engines, as well as YouTube. 

 • Check if it’s suitable - the age ratings that come with games, apps, films and social networks are a 

good guide to whether they’re suitable for your child. For example, the minimum age limit is 13 for 

several social networking sites, including Facebook and Instagram.   

Further advice and websites to help parents keep their children safe can be found on the school’s 

website. 

 

ACTIVITIES YOU CAN TRY WITH YOUR CHILDREN  

While the school is closed, try to make time for other activities with your children.  These are a few 

ideas (but we’re sure you have loads of others): 

 • Helping you cook and bake  

• Writing postcards to their grandparents or other family members 

 • Giving them chores to do so they feel more responsible 

 • Asking grandparents to listen to your children read on FaceTime (or asking grandparents to read to 

younger children) 

• Listening to David Walliams read a story every day at 11.00am on 

https://www.worldofdavidwalliams.com/elevenses/  

 • Streaming the Amazon collection of stories (this is free while schools are closed)   

You may need to accept that your children will probably watch more TV and spend more time on 

electronic devices while the school is closed.  That is fine, but you might want to set and agree some 

screen time limits – and ensure that children are using the Internet safely.  
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Providing work to the children 

While the school is closed, we will continue to make every effort to ensure that your child’s education is 

supported.   

We will therefore be providing weekly tasks in maths, English and foundation subjects on the school 

website.  These will be found on the children’s page on the website at 

http://www.jamescambell.com/?page_id=4444 .  A text will be sent to parents when these tasks are 

updated.  This webpage also contains a list of other useful education websites and activities. 

Each year group has a dedicated email address for children, parents and carers. Please use the email 

addresses if you need clarification on a particular piece of work that has been set by the class teacher.  

 

Nursery nursery@jamescambellprimary.org.uk  

Reception reception@jamescambellprimary.org.uk  

Year 1 year1@jamescambellprimary.org.uk  

Year 2 year2@jamescambellprimary.org.uk 

Year 3 year3@jamescambellprimary.org.uk 

Year 4 year4@jamescambellprimary.org.uk 

Year 5 year5@jamescambellprimary.org.uk 

Year 6 year6@jamescambellprimary.org.uk 

Cambell Primary Centre 
(CPC) 

cpc@jamescambellprimary.org.uk  
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Update from LBBD 


